
Number 10  02 July 2018  

Dear Parents/ Carers,   

  

One of the highlights of the college year is the Leavers Prom. This year we looked back and  

celebrated the ach ievements and progress of students in year 11, 12, 13 and 14. One of those  

students has been with us for  nine months, others for five or eight years. This is always an evening 

full of pride as we see the confident young people excited about where they are moving on to and 

we get to celebrate with students and their families. Transition from OGC is to a wide range of 

places including Chichester College, Brighton MET, St Piers, Funtastic  Futures, Northbrook MET, 

Oak Tree Farm and Chailey Futures.   

  

The day following the Prom is where the whole college community comes together in a wonderful  

assembly to wish them all luck. Year 11 students from Marvel, Da Vinci and Avatar then leave , as do 

the sixth form leavers. This allows us to give significant transition opportunities and visits to those 

Year 6 students who will start in September - some of those young people have already  

visited  six times and will have taster lessons.   It also enables us to start to move students already 

in the college into their new groups, allows time for curriculum development as well as induction  

programmes to start for the sixth form. There certainly is no down time in the pace of what is  

happening in college.  

  

The exam season has now finished and all those invo lved were focused and did their best with some 

very long papers! As always the exams inspector was impressed with the way in which our students 

conduct themselves in the exams.   

  

As we continue to enjoy the glorious sunshine I would like to remind families to please ensure  

everyone is sent into college with a drink and that sun -cream is applied .  I hope this weather  

continues into the summer holiday.   

 

Thank you for your ongoing support.   
tƘƛƭƭƛǇ tƻǧŜǊ 

IŜŀŘǘŜŀŎƘŜǊ 

New Science Classroom names ñVote now!  

 

We need your help! We now have four fantastic names that have been put forward by 

you for the new science classroom. We just need you all to vote on your favourite 

name from the list below:  

 

Hawking's Rock  /  Hawking's Rest    /    Eureka      /    Darwin's Folly  
 

Please let Lisa Edwards know your choice by email at: ledwards@oakgrovecollege.org.uk  



Wednesday 4th July  Parent drop -in Café 10:30am-12:00 noon 

Wednesday 4th July  Transition Parents Information Evening 6pm -7:30pm 

Friday 13th July  FOGC family BBQ 5:30pm -8:30pm 

Friday 20th July  FOGC cake sale and mufti day  

Monday 23rd July  Sports Day  9am ð 3pm 

Tuesday 24th July  Last day of term  

Wednesday 25th July  SUMMER HOLIDAYS BEGIN  

Dates for the diary  

Friends of Oak Grove College  

 

We are less than two weeks away from our bar -b-q and summer raffle. 

This is on Friday 13 th  July. Tickets are £5 per person to include food. 

You can bring your own drinks. Send money in marked for Friends in a 

sealed envelope and your tickets will be sent home to you. Raffle tickets are £1 

each. Please try and sell the tickets that were sent home with your child. We 

have so many amazing prizes this year, including restaurant vouchers, hair and 

beauty vouchers, bottles of drink, kids toys. All money raised from both the 

raffle and bar -b-q go straight into our fund.  

 

Lottery starts again on Saturday 7 th  July. If you want to join it is £20 for 20 weeks. Please send 

your money in by Friday 6 th  with your chosen number and you will be in with a chance of winning 

the weekly prize money.  

 

We have a stall at the Broadwater Carnival this year and still need some 

volunteers to man the stall. This is on Saturday 21 st  July and we have 3 time 

slots, 9.30 -11.30, 11.30-1.30 and 1.30-3.30.  

 

Please help if you can to make it easier for everyone. We are one of the 

chosen charities this year, so we will receive a share of the money raised. 

We are really grateful to the Broadwater Carnival Committee for choosing 

us this year.  

We are still looking for new members to join our committee, sadly no -one joined our last meeting.  

 

Please consider joining next term to help raise some funds.  

 

As always you can keep up to date with news on our Facebook page:  

 www.facebook.com/groups/oakgroverparents/  

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.facebook.com/groups/oakgroverparents/


Childrenõs Funfair ñ Horsham Park  

 

Once again this year Horsham Rotary Club will be running the  

Special Needs Children's Funfair in Horsham Park!   

 

This year it will be on Sunday July 8th between 10am and Noon   

 

It will be followed by our spectacular Funday Sunday containing a multitude of fun attractions.   

The 2 hour fun fair is free and open to all special needs children and their family members who  

register with us.   

 

Last year over 750 people registered and attended the 2 hour free fun fair!   

Arrangements for this yearõs event are underway and, to keep in line with the new data protection 

regulations, you need to consent to receiving  emails giving you details of this yearõs event and how 

to register.  

 

Please go to the following website and fill in the short form so we can in due course send you the 

information on how to register for this year.: Horsham Rotary Special Needs Childrenõs Funfair:  

http://eepurl.com/dspxez   

  

 

Middleton Cricket  

 

Some of our Year 7 students had a great day at Middleton Sports 

Ground recently, along with eight other schools, learning how to 

play cricket. They started the day learning six different cricket 

skills with Angmering sports leaders giving them coaching tips. This 

was followed by a round of Kwick Cricket before lunch. After lunch 

they put all their skills into practice in an 8 over paired cricket 

match. All students tried their best, showing great sportsmanship 

and friendship towards the other schools.  

School Games  

 

Four Year 8 students recently joined students from Angmering 

School to make up the Southern Area Athletics Team and took on 4 

other areas in the School Games at K2. They all performed very 

well and encouraged each other as they completed the skills,  

b e f o r e  t a k i n g  p a r t  i n  v a r i o u s  r e l a y s .  

 

Angmering won the event overall by 16 points.  

Well done to all who took part.  

http://eepurl.com/dspxez


Arundel Cricket Festival  

Six pupils were fortunate enough to go to Arundel Cricket Ground, where 

Sussex and England play. Not only did they get to have 1:1 coaching with an 

ex Sussex player but they had the opportunity to walk around the castle and 

the castle gardens. All pupils really enjoyed themselves and were really 

grateful for the day and loved going to the top of the castle.  

 

Sponsored Walk  

Thank you to all pupils that participated in the sponsored walk. The weather was fantastic and the 

walk was another success. We had a new walk for the KOA pupils and this was something that 

went really well. There is still time to get the sponsored walk money in. In the last assembly,  

pupils will find out who were the top 3 sponsored walk fundraisers and how much the final total is. 

Results will also appear in the next newsletter.  

 

Gold DofE  

A massive congratulations to Kieron and Charlie, who both left the 6 th  

form last year. Both boys have recently passed the fifth section (non -

school residential) of their Gold DofE, and have been to the Palace to 

collect their award along with the rest of the Gold Award achievers. 

The school offers Gold DofE in 6 th  Form, and pupils gain 4 out of 5 sections, the fifth section is 

by far the hardest as has to be done with no one else they know, and this is a fantastic  

achievement. Well done boys!  

 

DofE so far  

Entering the last few weeks of term, the DofE season is now coming to an end 

and what an incredible time it has been. We have seen some great teamwork and 

leadership skills. The great news is that pupils that have undertaken their 

Bronze, Silver DofE Assessment have passed and passed with flying colours and 

have been a real testament to the school.  

 

Brighton FC  

It has come to the end of the football season and there has been some 

great individual and team performances. Every team we took to the  

tournaments at least scored one goal and at least won one game. A special 

mention must go to the 6 th  Form team or the (gold generation) as they like 

to be called. They won 20 matches over the year,  

losing none and are back to back champions.  

 

Football at lunch  

Well done to all the pupils who have been attending football club on Tuesdays 

and Thursdays at lunch time. The Russel Martin Foundation, alongside Sussex 

FA, have been offering 2 coaching sessions a week for the pupils to  

participate in. All pupils who attended have received a certificate developed 

as football players and have met Sergio Torres, an ex -professional footballer. 

 



Sports Leaders Athletic Tournament  

On Wednesday 6th June, 6th Form sports leaders completed their Level 2 Community Sports  

Leaders Award by running an indoor athletics tournament for our feeder schools: Herons Dale and 

Palatine. Five teams took part and each team had to complete 6 activities before taking part in the  

relays. The sports leaders ran a very smooth and exciting competition and all the pupils had great 

fun. Sports leaders also ran activities on the quad which they did  very confidently.  

Final results were:  Palatine A were winners and Palatine B were runners up.  

Well done to all who took part.  

 

Superheroes Triathlon 18th August  

 

Our next Superheroes event is the Superheroes Triathlon on Saturday 18 th   

August at Dorney Lake, Windsor. We now have 15 teams entered into this  

fantastic day and they will be  raising money for the new surface and play equip-

ment for the playground as well as helping a young swimmer take part in the world 

games in Abu Dhabi. 

Here is the  link to sponsor them: https://uk.virginmoneygiving.com/oakgrovecollege  

Please contact cmoyle@oakgrovecollege.org.uk for more details or to take part. Further information 

can be found on the SuperheroTri website: http://superheroseries.co.uk/2018 -superhero -tri  

Former OGC students ñWhere are they now?  

We have news to share of our former students. Haydn has a full - time position working in technical 

theatre. Calum has completed his foundation degree in Acting at Northbrook MET  

including an A grade for scriptwriting and now will complete his BA degree year. Congratulations to 

both! We wish them every continued success.  

 

Share our Arts work   

Oak Grove Arts are online! We have created a Twitter account for the Arts to allow us to share  

student work in Performing Arts, Visual Arts and Music. Follow us @OakGroveArts   

https://uk.virginmoneygiving.com/oakgrovecollege
mailto:cmoyle@oakgrovecollege.org.uk
http://superheroseries.co.uk/2018-superhero-tri


 

 

 

 

 

 

Therapies I n Schools (TIS) UPDATE  

The TIS project continues to have a positive impact for all staff and children across Palatine, Herons Dale 

and Oak Grove College. Staff are continuing to receive specific training on therapeutic practices to help em-

bed these into the day to day curriculum. As ever, the TIS team have also enjoyed being in attendance at 

school events such as parents evenings, parent tours, parent coffee mornings and being part of the school 

staff teams.  

FREE TRAINING FOR PARENTS AND CARERS - 

The TIS team have now offered the Level 1 learning programme to parents across the three schools, the 

first of the three modules ôSensory Processingõ was held at Field Place on the 18th June and initial feedback 

is that it was a great success. The 'Life Skills' level 1 module is planned for the 17th September and the 

ôPhysical Developmentõ Level 1 module on the 5th November, both will again be at Field Place, Worthing from 

10am -12.00pm. 

To book tickets for the Life Skills Module on 17th September 2018 please go to: https://

www.eventbrite.com/e/life -skills -level-1-tis -training -tickets -47460716280  

To book tickets for the Physical Development Module on 5th November 2018 please go to: https://

www.eventbrite.com/e/physical -development-level-1-tis -training -tickets -47460552791  

Places will be limited so book as soon as you can and please let us know if you book but are then unable to at-

tend so that the tickets can be released for others. The tickets are free and attendees can even claim trav-

el expenses back through õParent Carer Forumõ. We are now busy writing the level 2 modules to teach to 

staff groups in October 2018.  

The TIS project has begun a piece of work to look at transitions. This is initially to consider the transition 

process of our college leavers but will be looking into transition to and from primary schools too. The aim is 

to devise a document that helps family, education staff and health professionals accurately record and share 

a young person's information and sign post GP's to the relevant teams in adult services. TIS are now actively 

involved in the PATH reviews and current transition process to ensure that the childrenõs school journey 

from an OT and Physiotherapy perspective is as smooth as possible.  

Many items of equipment for individual children on the TIS caseload have been provided and are now in use, 

this has been very positive all round and is enabling the children to engage in new and different ways with 

the curriculum. The Seahorses class at Palatine have also been ôequipment pioneersõ, 3 of their children were 

invited on to a special seating day where they were able to trial a prototype of a new seating system for chil-

dren with complex physical disability. The class team hosted the successful event and the seating team were 

hugely grateful for the childrenõs support in trialling the product. The team fed-back that the information 

they gathered from the event was going to be vital to how the product will be designed and rolled outéé. so a 

HUGE thank you to those children for being part of such an important step in the process.  

Wishing everyone a fun, happy, calm summer break. Enjoy the sunshine if you can and weõll be ready for new 

challenges in the autumn. Linnie Chapman Occupational Therapist, Jo Wilkes Physiotherapist, Laura Bagwell 

Occupational Therapist.  

      ²ƻǊƪƛƴƎ ƛƴ tŀǊǘƴŜǊǎƘƛǇ 

  

Therapies I n Schools 

Palatine Primary School, Palatine Road, Worthing BN12 6JP  

Herons Dale Primary School, Hawkins Crescent, Shoreham BN43 6TN  

Oak Grove College, The Boulevard, Worthing BN13 1JX  



Parallel Games  

Congratulations to the 32 students that took part in 7 different sports at the Parallel Games in May, which was 

held at the K2 in Crawley. Each competition was set out in its own area and they were up against 18 other 

schools from across Sussex. Our swimmers did very well with everyone gaining a medal. Top performers were 

Liam and Toby, who got a complete set  of 1 x gold, silver and bronze medals. In the other events there were 

some great performances and our teams came 3rd in tennis, boccia and street football, with cricket missing out 

by only 2 runs to finish 4th. Everyone taking part was amazing and were commended on their good sportsman-

ship. Well done to everyone that took part throughout the day.  

Cricket Team     Tennis Team     Swim Team  

 

Street Football Team    Boccia Team     Boccia Team    

      Whole Team         

 

 



Students at The Leaversõ Prom wowed us all in their  

finery!  Anticipation of what carriage they would arrive  

 in kept us gripped.  

They laughed, they cried, they sang and they danced!  The evening was truly a celebration 

of our young adults and their achievements.  We are so very proud of them all and know 

that they will move on from Oak Grove College with hesitation but overall, with courage.  

If you want copies of photographs taken by Lee Milner then please email 

sales@milnerpics.com or call 07799 940944   

mailto:sales@milnerpics.com


Here in Animus things are hotting up in many ways as we near the end of another academic 

year. All parents/carers will have got or be getting their end of year report home. It has 

been a pleasure reading the wonderful progress all our students in Animus have been  

making, as well as seeing all their adventures throughout the year. At this point of the 

year I would like to thank all you wonderful parents/carers for your ongoing support 

throughout the year. Your input and knowledge is vital to us in planning and making sure 

your childõs school experience is engaging and meets their needs.  

 

I would also like to say thank you to all the wonderful therapists who work so closely with 

us in Animus ensuring that we can deliver the best holistic learning experience for all  

students. I am sure you will join me in say a HUGE THANK YOU to the wonderful staff 

team that work in Animus. The passion, knowledge and sense of fun they have for our  

students is amazing and is what makes Animus the outstanding department it is.  

 

We have two fantastic students moving onto adventures new this year. They have brought 

laughter and created many lasting memories within the department and school with their 

unique personalities. They have engaged fully in the life of Animus as well as the wider  

college community. We will miss Ben and Thomas massively and wish them all the best.  

Marvel - lous! 
Claire has been nominated as our Marvel - lous student. Claire always works  

incredibly hard, not only to develop herself but to also help others. She is  

always finding ways to support the staff and students in Marvel. Well done, 

Claire!  

Events  

This term, to celebrate the final week for Year 11, we 

went on a trip to Brighton. Students had a great time 

bowling and taking a flight up the i360. All involved behaved amazingly and 

were a credit to the school. Good luck to all our Year 11s as they move onto 

their next adventure and well done!  



Some of you may remember the raffle 7CR organised to raise money for 

IAFN (Itõs all for Nepal), a charity that is rebuilding schools in Nepal. 

We raised an amazing £81.20! One of the founder members of the 

Charity, Diane Robinson said: òIõm absolutely delighted that the children at Oak 

Grove raised money for children in Nepal. Thank you very much 7CRó. 

The lucky winners were: The Taylor Family (pictured) who won the family ticket 

to see Milkshake Live. Ammie -Leigh, a 6th form student, won the 3 months fit-

ness voucher and is loving doing the classes. Becky Hunt won the family voucher 

to the Wetlandõs Centre and Dave Alderton won the Voucher for Broadwater 

Sports.  

Well done to all our winners and thanks to everyone for their support.

World Ocean Day -  8th June 2018  

 

9NP recently presented a Da Vinci assembly for 

World Ocean Day. Students shared factual  

information about problems associated with  

single use plastic. They spoke confidently on  

topics they feel passionate about. The audience 

enjoyed the selection of clips and pictures that 

9NP had chosen for their presentation. Ellie 

wrote a detailed persuasive piece on the im-

portance of looking out for endangered animals. A  

competition was launched for students to create 

a poster advertising recycling and 9NP have 

started a collection of plastic bottles to be  

recycled.  Great work, well done 9NP!!  

 

òOur planet is very special, we must look after 
it!ó Shona 

òMuch of the worldõs rubbish ends up being swept 
into gigantic swirling patches of plastic out at 
sea. The largest is the Great Pacific Garbage 
Patch in the North Pacific Ocean - itõs estimated 
to be the size of Europe!ó Harry  

òWill you stop using plastic bags, bottles and 

straws to help our ocean?ó Elliot  

Da Vinci Awards  

It's been a great few weeks for Da Vinci students  in terms of work, behaviour and attitude. Recent 

Da Vinci Award winners include: Leo (8TG) for developing his independence by making his own  

pancakes for breakfast, Kyle (8AW) for settling back into school following a spell away and doing 

some great work in swimming and Shona (9NP) for great work and communication and for behaving in 

a mature way. 

 

Well done to all of you! Mike  


